	
	GAHSC/ORCC Liaison Committee Meeting

M I N U T E S 
MISSION: GAHSC supports children and families at risk by strengthening agencies that serve them.
   
	 
 
January 19, 2010
1:00 p.m.

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action Items

	In Attendance
	Chair – Whitney Fuchs, Georgia Community Support & Solutions
Keith Bostick, ORCC

Carol Winstead, ORCC

Sheri Cody, Twin Cedars

Nan Durrett, United Methodist Children’s Home
John Blend, Goshen Valley Boy’s Ranch

Petruska Bryant-Levert
Normer Adams, GAHSC
	

	Welcome/Introductions


	Whitney Fuchs welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.  


	

	Review of Minutes


	 
Minutes were reviewed and approved as written.
	

	Licensed Child Caring 

Programs Census


	Licensed CCI: 258

Licensed CPA: 91

Licensed OCCP: 8

Licensed CTCC: 1

Licensed MH: 4

It was noted that there has been a 15% reduction in the number of CCIs since July.  This reduction is consistent with the reductions that we are seeing in the number of children in foster care.  Over capacity issues continue to be a problem in congregate care.  More children are being placed in foster care.  Even foster care agencies are facing capacity issues.  The number of foster care agencies increased by two.  
	

	Review Top Ten List


	The top ten list forms the basis for the Regulatory Guidelines that are being developed by ORCC.  Since the formation of the first regulatory guideline, ORCC is seeing more agencies in compliance with the regulations.  This is the objective that ORCC hoped to reach in the development of the guidelines.  As agencies improve in compliance, new guidelines will be developed for regulations that pose a challenge for the agencies and the regulatory agents.

ORCC is developing these guidelines internally and putting them forth to the providers for input once they are developed.  It is important that providers provide their input once these proposals are put out for comment.  The last release of proposed guidelines was met with very small response by the provider community.   

Two issues were brought forth for input to the guidelines:

1. A request was made to recognize the new technologies that are being used for training such as internet web conferences, CDs and audio conferences.  ORCC responded that they are now recognizing this format under the guides of books, tapes and other media which can form up to a third of all training.  Consideration to increase this proportion was made.

2. Clarification was asked for the guideline that stated that providers in regard to information about a child should “know or should have known” be clarified.  ORCC says that “should have known” refers to what is reflected in the charts about a child and not reflected in the case planning notes.  Clairvoyant thought is not captured here.

The new guidelines for CPA agencies should be released January 30th.  CCI proposed guidelines should be released by March 1st.  Providers will have opportunity for comment.  
	

	Citations / Corrective Action 


	ORCC is changing their policies concerning refutations.  Refutations are now to be included in the same cover when responding to citations with a plan of correction and a refutation.  This directive should be forthcoming by January 30th.  
	

	Status of Grading Scale 


	Because of fiscal constraints on the ORCC, a grading scale has not been developed.  ORCC sees great potential for a grading scale for agencies, but does not see that they will have the resources soon to implement it.  
	

	Online Training


	This issue was discussed in the review of the top ten list and guideline development. 
	

	H1/N1 Recommendations


	Providers are encouraged to have in their disaster plans contingencies for H1N1 virus borne illnesses.  Further guidance from the Feds has not been received.  Providers are to develop their own preparedness plans.  
	

	New Provider Orientation Update


	New Provider Orientation is still being done each quarter.  The number of participants has decreased in recent months.  DFCS is taking no new contracts for new providers.  Providers “want-to-be’s” are getting the word.  At the last session last week, only 20 attendees were present.  The preparedness for the work of residential child care of attendees has always been low.  
	

	Other Concerns
	Community Activist Against group homes - ORCC is seeing more communities raise the issue of group homes and foster care in their communities.  LaGrange is the latest community to have a community forum to address the “problem” that they see with group homes in residential communities.  

Consolidation of Regulations – ORCC suggests to the providers to approach the Department about addressing this issue.  Contractual regulations, licensing, and accreditation put a heavy burden on many agencies.  Some caution was made about looking further at regulatory compliance.  The caution was made that more regulation may result, not less. 

Maternity Homes – Maternity Homes currently are under the oversight of the ORCC.  There are four Maternity Homes in Georgia and they do not differ significantly from Second Chance Homes, which are currently under the CCI license regulations.  Maternity Homes regulations will be looked at in the near future.  
	

	Next Meeting


	The next meeting will be April 19, 2010 at 1:00 pm at the GAHSC Offices. 
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